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S8372

Preserve Teteheatth Access Act of 2025

Good afternoon, Chair Pena-Metnyk and Members of the Heal.th and Government
Operations Committee;

Thankyou forthe opportunityto present SB 372, the Preserve Teleheatth Access Act of 2025.
SB 372 is the cross-fite of H8848 that recentty passed this Committee and the House of
Detegates. As you may recat[, they repeaI the sunset on audio-onty tetephone conversations
being incl,uded in the definition of "teteheatth," for improved accessibitity of tetehealth
services in the state. They are not in the same posture; the House Bil.l, aLLows opiates to be
prescribed and the Senate Bill, does not.

Audio-onty tetephone conversations have been considered part of the state definition of
"teteheatth" since 2021 , and that consideration was renewed and extended to June of this
year during the 2023 Legistative session. lnctuding audio-on[y te[ephone conversations in the
definition of "teteheatth" witl preserve and expand access to vital menta[ heal.th care for
many individuats in Marytand, atongwith insurance coverage. Audio-ontytetephone catts are

an accessibte sotution for patients who cannot receive in-person care, such as incarcerated
persons, the etderty, disabted or impaired patients, and individuats who live in care deserts
where options for treatment are timited. ln addition to being a private and convenient option
for care, audio-onty tetephone calts make tel.eheal.th services avaitabte to patients who face
tech notogy or con nectivity barriers.

Continuing to consider audio-onty tetephone conversations as a part of teteheatth care witl
atso expand insurance [anguage to inctude audio-onty options in their coverage for mental
heatth. Making this definition permanent is the right step to take towards prioritizing mental
heatth outcomes in Marytand and preserving the accessibitity of mental heatth care for
everyone who needs it.

I respectfutl.y request a "Favorabte Report" on SB 372.


